Request for Waiver of Section 312(qg) of the Communications Act
and Reinstatement of Station License

Centro Familiar Cristiano (“CFC”), licensee of KRUM-LD, Seattle, WA (Facility ID
67956) (the “Station™) hereby files this supplement to its request for Special Temporary
Authority to continue to remain silent pending completion of the Station’s transition to its new
channel 32 facility. Because the Station had been silent for more than one year at the time the
STA request was filed on July 9, 2019, CFC hereby respectfully requests a waiver of Section
312(g) of the Communications Act, 47 U.S.C. § 312(g), and reinstatement of the Station’s
license.

The Station suspended operations on June 8, 2018, due to technical difficulties with its
transmitter (see File No. 0000055393, granted 6/25/018). The Station was subsequently
displaced by the repack of a full-power television station following the Broadcast Incentive
Auction. CFC filed an application to transition from Channel 24 to Channel 32 (see File No.
0000052230, granted on 8/1/2018), has ordered equipment to transition to its channel 32
displacement facility, paid deposits for the Station’s new transmitter, and is now waiting for
equipment to arrive and for crews to start construction. CFC has been informed that the
equipment will arrive in the United States next week, at which point it will be shipped from
Miami, Florida to Seattle, Washington. CFC anticipates that it will be able to resume Station
operations within 90 days from the date of this filing.

Where a station has been silent for more than twelve consecutive months, Section 312(g)
of the Communications Act provides the Commission with authority to extend or reinstate a
station license “if the holder of the station license prevails in an administrative or judicial appeal,
the applicable law changes, or for any other reason to promote equity and fairness.” Grant of
the waiver request and reinstatement of the Station’s license would promote equity and fairness
because the factors contributing to the delayed suspension of operations are largely beyond
CFC’s control, and CFC has worked diligently toward securing a displacement channel, has
invested in the equipment necessary to resume operations on the Station’s displacement
facilities, and expects to be able to resume operations within a few months.
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